
	

	

	

 

HB21-1234: 
Supplemental Education High-Impact Tutoring Program 
 

Sponsored by: 
Kerry Tipper (D), Mary Bradfield (R), Dominick Moreno (D), Bob Rankin (R).  
Effective Date: June 16, 2021 
 
Overview:  
The bill would create the Colorado High-Impact Tutoring Program to create high-impact tutoring  
programs in schools. It would require schools and districts who apply to include a plan for the tutoring 
program–including evaluation and implementation – detailing the number of students projected to be 
served, the financial or technical needs to implement the program and the cost of implementing the 
program.  
 
Grant applications from communities serving low-income students would be prioritized. 
 
The bill includes an appropriation of $4.98 million to the Colorado Department of Education in  
FY 2021-22 

 
School Impact:  
The bill increases workload and revenue for any school district that applies for a grant and implements 
a high-impact tutoring program. Reporting: In each year in which a grant is awarded, participating LEPs  
must submit certain information to CDE. By November 1, 2022 and each year that the program is 
implemented, CDE must submit a report on the program to the education committees of the General  
Assembly. 

 

 


